Dear XXXXX: 

As the Directors of the LoneStar Leadership Education in Autism and Neurodevelopmental Disabilities (LEND) Training Program at UTHealth, we are writing to invite you to serve on our inaugural Community Advisory Board.

We are one of 52 LEND programs in 49 states, and the first ever in Texas since 2011.We have just been awarded a 5-year renewal grant to continue our work to provide interdisciplinary graduate and post-graduate training for students, professionals, self-advocates, and family members to become leaders in the field of developmental disorders, with an emphasis on autism spectrum disorders (ASD). LENDs are funded under the 2014 Autism Collaboration, Accountability, Research, Education, and Support (CARES) Act and are administered by the Health Resources and Service's Administration's (HRSA) Maternal and Child Health Bureau (MCHB). 

The purpose of the LENDs is to improve the health of infants, children, and adolescents with disabilities by preparing trainees from diverse professional disciplines to assume leadership roles in their respective fields and by insuring high levels of interdisciplinary clinical competence. While each LEND program is unique, with its own focus and expertise, they all provide interdisciplinary training, have faculty and trainees in a wide range of disciplines, include parents or family members as paid program participants, and share the following objectives:

· To advance the knowledge and skills of all child health professionals to improve health care delivery systems for children with developmental disabilities;

· To provide high-quality interdisciplinary education that emphasizes the integration of services from state and local agencies and organizations, private providers, and communities;

· To provide health professionals with skills that foster community-based partnerships; and

· To promote innovative practices to enhance cultural competency, family-centered care, and interdisciplinary partnerships.

More information on the LENDs is available on the Association of University Centers on Disabilities website at: http://aucd.org/template/page.cfm?id=473.

The LoneStar LEND is a formal collaboration between multiple institutions, including 

· UTHealth [McGovern Medical School, Dental School, and Schools of Nursing, Public Health and Biomedical Informatics, and The Institute for Rehabilitation and Research (TIRR) at Memorial Hermann and its Independent Living Research Utilization (ILRU); including child and adolescent neurology, child psychiatry and behavioral sciences, Children’s Learning Institute, genetic counseling, and nursing]; 

· University of Houston [College of Liberal Arts and Social Sciences’ Department of Communication Sciences and Disorders, and Health Law & Policy Institute at the UH Law Center]; 

· Texas Woman’s University [College of Health Sciences’ School of Occupational Therapy]; 

· Baylor College of Medicine [Department of Academic Pediatrics and Divisions of Developmental Pediatrics, Neonatology (Nutrition) and Child Psychiatry]; 

· Texas Children’s Hospital [Departments of Academic General Pediatrics and Quality and Outcomes Management]; 

· University of Houston Clear Lake [School of Human Sciences and Humanities, Departments of Psychology, School Psychology, and Clinical, Health, and Applied Sciences]; plus

· Individual ‘unaffiliated’ family discipline faculty and social work faculty.

· Additional Instructional Faculty provide a seminar or mentor clinical practica for LEND fellows at UTHealth genetics/ medical home/ CHOSEN Clinic/ tuberous sclerosis/ mitochondrial medicine/neuromuscular/ pediatric dentistry clinics, TriCounty Center (Local HHSC/ DADS Authority); local therapy centers such as Cole Pediatric and REACH Therapy sites; and the Center for Hearing and Speech. 

With this renewal, we will expand to 16+ LEND trainees per year, plus a geographic program expansion to Texas Tech in Lubbock as well as to the University Centers of Excellence in Developmental Disabilities (UCEDDs) at Texas A&M and UT Austin by the end of Year 5. 

We anticipate that service on the LEND Community Advisory Board participation will include one meeting per quarter in the Texas Medical Center, with perhaps an additional conference call or two during the year if critical agenda item(s) were to present.  
You have been highly recommended to us for your service to and advocacy for individuals with disabilities. We hope you will accept our invitation to participate on our inaugural Community Advisory Board to insure that the LoneStar LEND’s curriculum and activities serves individuals in need.  A major part of doing this is accessing the expertise of individuals like you, who bring a perspective beyond the academic medical center in which most of our core faculty work. Thank you so much for your consideration of this invitation!

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Prisca Franklin at 713-500-3637.  Thank you again for your kind consideration, and we will look forward to hearing from you. 

Sincerely,
	
	

	Pauline A. Filipek MD FAAP

Director, LoneStar LEND Training Program

   Texas Autism State Planning Grant

Texas’ Ambassador to the CDC’s Learn the Signs. Act Early. Initiative

Professor of Pediatrics, Division of Child & Adolescent Neurology
	Deborah Pearson PhD

Co-Director, LoneStar LEND Training Program, 

Director, Developmental Neuropsychology Clinic 
Associate Director, UT Clinical Psychology Internship Program
Professor of Psychiatry, Division of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry                    



